1/15/12 orgaworld

ORGAWORLD ADVISORY COMMITTEE - MINUTES

Date: February 24, 2010

Time: 7:00 p.m.

Location: Orgaworld – 5123 Hawthorne Rd.

In Attendance:

- Doug Thompson City of Ottawa
- Tina Ziten City of Ottawa
- Greg Mariotti, Orgaworld
- Clay Crepin Power Road Business
- Steve Vamosi Representative Ward 10
- Randy Thompson Woodland Mobile Home Park
- Tracy Hart- MOE Officer
- Dale Harley Member at Large

Regrets:

- Andrew Black Representative Ward 22
- Ryan Lauzon, Orgaworld
- Scott Berquist R.W. Tomlinson
- Theresa Boucher Ramsayville Road

Introduction of participants

Participants introduced themselves

Tina Ziten has replaced Peter Filipowich from the City of Ottawa on the committee

Review of Agenda

Agenda was approved

Approval of December 15th Minutes

Minutes were approved

Plant Status Report

Things are progressing well

- Occupancy for more space will be received February 25th after a building inspection
- Tunnels 3 and 4 were poured today
- Tunnels 4 and 6 will be poured tomorrow
- As of April 1 the target will be to have six tunnels up and running
- Screening unit will be commissioned the week of March 8th
- Currently receiving 8-12 curb side trucks a day (2-6 tonnes each) and around 2-3 walk-in floor a week (around 30 tonnes/truck)
- Hours of receiving are 6:00am to 7:00pm Monday to Friday and 7:00am to 7:00pm on Saturday
- There have been no odour issues reported

Orgaworld PLC Members will be invited to the Grand Opening on June 10th Around 2:00 start
Guest Speakers
Bus tour of plant
BBQ

1/15/12 orgaworld

The first batch of compost should be ready for pick-up around the beginning of April February 25th Greg Mariotti and Dale Harley will be attending a public meeting in Bob Monette's ward regarding the Green Bin program. Councillor Monette will tour the plant on March 4th.